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Prepared by Alastair Adams 

Littletons Division, Worcestershire County Council
Wishing you all a very happy and successful New Year

Highway issues:-

1. New Offenham Rd/Elm Road roundabout in Evesham – Should be finished in January and once finished will reduce congestion at this junction.
2. Poor quality patch by Severn Trent on Main St was been reported and has since been repaired.
3. The Parish are looking to purchase an additional VAS (vehicle Activated Signs) to move around the parish to remind drivers of the speed limits -  I have forwarded details of VAS signs.

4. The Parish are looking to purchase entrance gates for each road into Offenham. I can set up a meeting with Highways to finalise the cost.
5. A resident enquiry was received on whether Echelon Parking in Main Street was possible.
As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it  Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 
Allotments 

The land the PC wanted to build allotments off Boat Lane may now be available to buy from the WCC. Parish Clerk contacted Place partnerships but the response was disappointing. I will contact them to find out more.

Also WDC suggested this land could be nominated for an “Asset of Community Value” but if residents can prove they have used this land for 32 years, then I do believe there is a valid request.
Divisional Funds. 

1. Bretforton Cricket Club has applied for a grant for a new scoreboard - grant processed.

2. Cleeve Prior Heritage have applied for a partial grant for a new toilet block - grant processed

3. South Littleton Scout Hut requested a grant for a new cooker – grant processed 

4. Freedom Disco Badsey for people with learning disabilities  have requested a partial grant for a mini bus – grant processed

5. Honeybees WI have put in a request for some new tables - awaiting more info

Rural Cinema

And finally, a date for your diary,  on Saturday 21st January 2017 at Pebworth village Hall, there will be a Rural Cinema. The film is Florence Foster Jenkins with Hugh Grant and Meryl Streep. If you want tickets, please contact me. 

Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277
